St Helens Residents Association Management Committee Meeting

Thursday 5th September 2013 6:30pm

At 95 Highlever Road, W10

In Attendance:

Henry Peterson (Chair)

Ruth Hillary (Vice Chair)

Margaret Tyler (Treasurer)

Tania Martin (Secretary)

Nigel Whitbread, Fiona Withey, David Marshall, Catherine Mannheim, Ben Joseph, William Cooper
Apologies:  Jenny Harborne
Future Membership of SHRA Management Committee
Jenny Harbone is resigning from the Management Committee in order to spend more time on the Neighbourhood Forum and Ruth Hilary will stay in place as Vice-Chair until a replacement comes forward.  The rest of the Committee will remain as is.  As the Forum gains momentum, we will keep assessing the situation to see if it is feasible to be both on the Forum and SHRA Management Committees.

In general the Forum will be looking at the future overall planning and conservation strategy for the Area, with the aim of producing a Neighbourhood Plan, whilst the Resident’s Association will continue to look at key community concerns and current planning issues.
New people are moving into the area all the time, so we will keep a note of people who express an interest in being on the SHRA Management Committee.

Infringements of Conservation Policies
It was decided that the Committee would support local residents and the Council against those who materially infringe Conservation Area Policies.  These include, altering original roof scape, changing tile/slate roof, roof lights to the front of houses and painting the brickwork of houses. Changing boundary walls and front garden walls, although an infringement, is more tricky as so many have been altered.  Our principal concerns are with the fronts of houses.
Quite a few of the houses in Balliol Road have now been painted, two quite recently, which could be due to the fact that people do not realize that you need to apply for planning permission.  Also, the Committee agreed that we needed to keep a consistency with the roofs so that tiles replace tiles and slates replace slates as required under Article 4 Directions.   It was, therefore, decided we would oppose the recent application on Kelfield Gardens seeking approval to the new slate tile replacing the original plain clay tiles that the house.  This would send out a strong message to local residents.
It was also decided that we need to educate and inform people and send an email around explaining the Conservation Policies, which many may not be aware of.  David Marshall said that painting the houses does devalue them, which people might also not be aware of.
Other Business
· Ruth Hilary is looking into getting the Royal Mail Post Boxes listed, which will also mean that they get properly maintained.

· There were queries about the TNT post system and how to re-direct TNT post.  TNT should be able to explain at open metting on September 12th
· Imperial have agreed to have a meeting with us.  Although they are going through with the next phase of 16 storey buildings C and D, they may be persuaded to change or relocate the proposed hotel and residential tower.
· On the Westway advertising towers, the 5 year permission came to an end in May this year.  Henry Peterson, will contact the Council to find out what is happening in terms of enforcement.
